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MIRACLE 
Key milestones from 2011 to 

September 2011 – 
Walter J. Lanier 
becomes pastor of 
Progressive Baptist 
Church (PBC).

November 2011 – 
Clarene Mitchell, 
formerly from the 
Medical College of 
Wisconsin’s Institute 
for Health and 
Society, provides Rev 
Lanier with a list of 
resources on mental 
health in African 
American 
communities.

December 2011 – Rev Lanier 
connects with Brenda Wesley 
and NAMI Greater Milwaukee.

February 18, 2012 – First meeting 
of PBC’s Mental Wellness Ministry.

May 19, 2012 – PBC hosts 
a workshop on women and 
depression, presented by 
Dr. Yvonne Bell-Gooden of 
Milwaukee Health 

September 23, 
2012 – PBC hosts 
a production of 
Pieces: In My Own 
Voice. 

September 2012 - 
Brenda Wesley 
provides ASK 
(Access, Support, 
& Knowledge) 
training to PBC 
members.

March 15, 2013 - Several 
local churches partner to 
host Pieces in conjunction 
with a Mental Health 
Resource Fair at 
Metropolitan Missionary 
Baptist Church. 

March 20, 2015 – 
Mental Health and 
Wellness Fair at 
Metropolitan 
Missionary Baptist 
Church. 

Fall 2014 – PBC 
launches support 
groups for members 
who have loved ones 
living with mental 
illness.

March 2013 – 
Presentation at PBC 
“Raising Awareness – 
Mental Wellness and 
Urban Churches”

October 2013 – The initiative is 
titled “MIRACLE” (Mental Wellness 
Raising Awareness with Church 
Leaders Everywhere).

December 17, 2012 –
Prevent Suicide Greater 
Milwaukee provides QPR 
(Question, Persuade, 
Refer) Suicide 
Prevention Gatekeeper 
Training for PBC 
members.

March 2014 – Prevent 
Suicide Greater Milwaukee 
provides QPR (Question, 
Persuade, Refer) Suicide 
Prevention Gatekeeper 
Training for PBC members.

February 2012 – Rev Lanier 
connects with NAMI Texas and its 
Church Tool Kit for Mental Health 
Ministry.

December 30, 2011 – Rev 
Lanier distributes a memo to 
launch a Mental Wellness 

Fall 2013 – “Mental Wellness 
Moments” are added to PBC 
church services, with topics 
including trauma and 
children’s mental health. 

*Based on a review of MIRACLE 
documents (November, 2011 to July, 
2015) and conversations with Rev. Walter 
Lanier of (Progressive Baptist Church 
Pastor; October 24, 2014; September 10, 
2015), Marlene Soyk (Progressive Baptist 
Church Mental Wellness Ministry 
member; February 26, 2015), and Delois 
Taylor (Metropolitan Missionary Baptist 
Church; February 12, 2015). 


